

Johnson Community Oven Committee
April 26th, 2022

Present: Jasmine Yuris, Jen Burton, Ray Kania, Sophia Berard, Luke Gellatly, Mark Woodward, Charlotte (Lotty) Roozekrans

Not present: Liam Murphy

Meeting called to order at 6:39 PM

1. Oven Structure and Maintenance – Jen’s been in touch with Duffy about coming in to repair the interior dome of the oven. She will let the committee know when a time is scheduled, and asks that a few committee members be present. Luke will fabricate a metal bar to connect the crack in the hearth.
2. Wood donations – Jasmine believes the wood from the Legion Field Grant project will be donated to the oven, and if we need more we can do another FPF post.
3. Monday Night Bake Preliminary Prep
 - a. VT Smoke and Cure – Ray and Jen have tried to secure a bulk order in the past, but both times the deal has fallen through. Jasmine is going to reach out one more time to see if she can get a bulk deal for our pepperoni needs. If it doesn’t work out again, Jen will price out Applegate pepperoni vs. VT Smoke and Cure.
 - b. Sauce – Jen’s on it: she will continue to make the sauce.
 - c. Fire starting – Liam will likely continue to start the fires this season. If not, Mark volunteered to be the back-up fire starter. There was also discussion of finding a volunteer fire starter.
 - d. Dough – Luke’s on it: he will contact Blair Marvin regarding ordering the dough for the season and continue to pick it up before every bake.
 - e. Jasper Hill Cheese – Lotty’s on it: we will continue to order the same amount as last year.
 - f. Mozzarella – Jen will ask Sterling Market if they will do a gift card so we can purchase out mozzarella through them again. Mark’s fridge is still available for all food storage.
 - g. Sign-up sheet – Lotty’s on it: she will circulate the blank sign-up sheet as we approach the season.
 - h. Shirts & stickers – Ray will touch base with New Duds to place an order for 25 kid’s shirts and 25 adult shirts, with more inclusive sizing (XXXL, XXL, XL, etc.).
 - i. Foote Brook store credit – Jasmine’s on it: she will be in touch with Joie to establish our credit account for the season.
 - j. Call out for volunteers – Jasmine will post a call out for volunteers in mid-May. She will also reach out to our volunteers from last year to see if they would like to return for this season.
 - k. Other – Ray will reach out to Maplefield’s about ordering boxes again this year. Mark has some more pizza pans for use by families who do not have cookie sheets but would like to picnic on the field. Luke and Sophia have stored the oven gear in their garage, and will evaluate the condition of everything. The committee may need to purchase a few new peels, as a few were damaged over the winter by wind and moisture.

4. Finances – Lotty reported that as of last October, we have \$1,536.49 in our budget.
 - a. Grant – Jasmine will begin the process of applying for a VT Community Foundation grant, with hopes we could get \$800. A few other committee members volunteered to help with the process of writing the grant in a Google doc.
5. Other Business – On May 12th there will be a meeting with all the town committees who utilize Legion Field to discuss the possibility and specific needs of a communal shed.

Adjourn at 7:33 PM